
D.T.C.D.C. MONTHLY MEETING 
· January 6. 1987 

President, Pam Lee, called the meeting to order. 
for changes and corrections. The minutes for 
approved. The sunshine box was passed. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

The roster was c ire u lated 
12-13-86 were read and 

Training Director: Ann Stone announced that due to the lack of an instructor, 
the Puppy Class scheduled to begin l-l-87has been cancelled. Ann Stone was to 
contact the Telephone Registration Committee to determine the number of 
registration forms to send out. 

Committee Chair persons were requested for the Education and Building 
Maintenance Committees. Persons interested should see Pam Lee. 

Purchasing: Lynda Holman announced that the CO and other title patches are in 
the supply cabinet with the prices on the back. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Appreciation Awards for 1986 were given to Kathy Horrell and Mary Thomann. 

Past President's Gift: Judy informed us that her gift had been a tripod which 
she exchanged because she only needed one for a tripod bag, cassette tape 
player, and a polarizing lens. 

Advertising: Lynda Holman reminded the members that an advertisement should 
be placed in the Dallas Times Herald Community Directory Section. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Building Maintenance: Joan Harris requested that the heater be fixed and the 
filter be cleaned once a month. Also suggested written directions for the 
heater's use. It was noted that now is the time to get after the weeds and 
the goatheads with pre-emergents. Lynda Holman asked that the 11 river 11 at the 
gate be filled. 

Sunshine: Norma Walker introduced Judy Kelly who is taking over Sunshine. 

David Taylor made a late entrance. 

Past Members: Ruth Robinson informed the club that past member, Carol Day I s 
mother, had died at Christmas and asked that a sympathy card be sent. 

Treasurer's Report: There is money in the account, but none was earned/taken 
in last month. 
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Cocker Spaniel Club: Johanna Yates announced that the Second Annual Cocker 
Spaniel Club Breeders Directoryis on the Bulletin Board. 

Dues: It was requested by Pam Lee that she be informed if you are planning to 
pay dues so that you can be included in the Club Roster. 

Utility Class & Open Polish: Bobbie Stout announced that there vdll be a 
utility class and an Open Polish class starting Tuesday, January 13, 1987, at 
7:30 p.m. There is a $5.00 per night mat fee for non-members. 

Class Costs: Lynda Holman to make xerox copies of class fee schedules for 
phone registrants. 

Printing: Joan Harris asked Chris to compare the last printing costs with a 
list she had obtained from Quick Copy. 

Upcoming Fun Matches: Ann Stone mentioned a mock-trial match at First City 
Bank, Arlington in January and on February 15th~ Registration at 9:00, 
Judging at 10:00. A flyer for Fun Matches at Alvarado is posted on the 
bulletin board. 

Sunshine Drawing: Edna Agee and Lannie Johansen. 

Attendance: Not taken. 
Rita Rutledge. 
Maurine & Todd Leffingwell, Excused. 

Board Meeting: Pam Lee announced the January Board Meeting would be held at 
the Black Eyed Pea on Camp Wisdom at 6:30 p.m. 

Motion to adjourn, seconded, approved. 

Adjourned. 



~ 

D.T.C.D.C. BOARD MEETING 
JANUARY 20. 1987 

Persons Present: Pam Lee 
Roberta Ladner 
Libby Parmer-Hail 
Loyce Taylor 

Pam Lee called the meeting to order. 

David Taylor 
Lee Ann Breading 
Kristina Rutledge 

The Membership List for 1987 was discussed. 

Rita Rutledge 
Ann Stone 
Kathy Horrell 

It was discussed and dee i ded that the New Roster wi 11 go to print after the 
February 1987 meeting. 

Building Rental: No one has heard from th Boxer Club yet. The UKC wants to 
rent the building on May 2 and 3rd. Price quoted was $50. 00 a day and one 
$50.00 deposit. 

The need for a Building Maintenance chairperson was discussed. 

Policy for heat operation was outlined: Just turn thermostat up or down--do 
not touch the blower. 

It was discussed and decided that David Taylor would look into and purchase, 
if possible, a load of large gravel for a limit of $100.00 for the driveway. 
Kathy and Gary Horrell and Pam Lee volunteered to smooth it out. 

Pam Lee volunteered to spray the goatheads with 11Roundup 11
• Pam agreed to read 

and follow the directions. 

Pam informed the Board that Maria Garcia has a small riding mower which needs 
cleaning and a new belt. She will donate this to the club plus volunteer to 
mow once a month if the mower can be repaired and kept at the club. It was 
discussed and agreed to look into having the mower repaired for a limit of 
$100.00. 

Locks will be changed on the building on 1-22-87. Rita will make 20 new keys. 

Due to tax and utility increases, it was discussed and decided to recommend to 
the club that the monthly mortgage payments be increased by $20. 00 to keep 
from losing the building. 

It was discussed and decided that the February and March clean ups be moved 
from Thursday night to Tuesday night at 8:00 to keep from interfering with 
the Open Beginner Class. 

It was discussed and decided to have the February meeting at Mazzio' s in 
Duncanville off Cedar Ridge at 6:30. 

Meeting adjourned. 



D.T~C.D.C. MONTHLY MEETING 
February -3. 1987 

Meeting was called to order by Vice-President, Roberta Ladner. 

The Minutes were read and approved. 

The Treasurer's Report showed a balance of $6,370.41 as of January 31, 1987. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Roster: Plan to have ready by March meeting. 

Membership: Applications received from and presented to the club on Cynthia 
R. Grubbs, and Dr. & Mrs. H. R. Chrisman. 

Building Rental: Rita Rutledge announced the building will be rented on March 
20, 1987 by the Chihauah Club and on May 2-3, 1987 by the United Kennel Club. 

Commissary: Mary Thomann announced that the coke machine is being kept filled. 

Housekeeping: Karen Hughes reminded the club that clean up is moved to 
Tuesday nights during February and March so as not to interfere with Open 
Beginners Class. 

Training: Ann Stone thanked the club for the response on Instructors and 
Assistance. The last class of the year still needs filling. Bobbie Stout has 
completed a CD on Abbey. The specifics will be recognized later. George 
Adkins put one leg on Cory. The Gaines Sportsmanship Award has arrived and 
Bobbie Stout now has it. The plaque on the wall for the Gaines Award has been 
updated by David Taylor. 

Fun Match: No match planned until April due to conflicts. 

Education: Kathy Horrell is planing a demo with the Ft. Worth State School. 

Advertising: Ruth Robins said the ad is now running in the community section 
of the Dallas Times Herald. 

Building: Heater -- Do not turn blower off!! Only thermostat. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Ann Stone has new keys to the building. They are being distributed and a list 
kept. 
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NEW BUSINESS 
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Club decided to host a Temperment Test in conjunction with the Willow Run 
Kennel. A committee was formed with Maurine Leffingwell as chairperson. 
Other members include: Judy Harmon, Lee Ann Breading, Grace Robinson, Kathy 
Horrell, Bobbie Stout, and Loyce Ann Taylor. 

Texas Kennel Club: It wad decided not to participate in a booth for the TKC 
show. 

Building: Decided to increase monthly building payment by $20.00. 

Jumps: Open Beginners will be building PVC jumps. Cost is $60.00 a set. 
Mike Taylor will be directing. Judy needs money by 2-5-87. 

New Club Formed: Judy Kelly announced that the Hunting and Retrieving Club 
for South Side of metroplex, 11 Big D Hunting and Retrieving Club 11 is forming at 
Willow Run Kennels. 

February Board Meeting at Mazzio 1 s Pizza on 2-17-87 at 7:00 in Duncanville. 

Order/Supplies: Lynda Holman checking for orders. Note: Diane Bauman's book 
is only $9.00 in R. C. Steele catalog. 

Sunshine: Judy Kelly. No Announcements. 

Motion made to adjourn, seconded, approved. 

Meeting adjourned. 



DTCDC, INC-TREASURER'S REPORT 

BALANCE IN BANK AS OF DECEMBER 31, 1986 

RECEIPTS 

DUES 
EQUIPMENT 
TRAINING FEES 
PICTURE BOARD 
OUTRIGHT 

EXPENSES 

$ 410.00 
93.00 

710.00 
6.50 

15.00 

TOTAL RECEIPTS 

UTILITIES $ 142.30 
·3so.oo 
223.49 
149.12 

16.50 
81.31 
18.57 

BUILDING PAYMENT 
BUILDING MAINT. 
ADVERTISING 
POSTAGE/COPIES 
PLAQUES 
CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS 

TOTAL EXPENSES 

PROFIT OR LOSS 

BALANCE IN BANK AS OF JANUARY 31, 1987 

$6,117.20 

$1,234.50 

$ 981.29 

$ 253.21 

$6,370.41 



D~T.C~D.C. BOARD MEETING 
FEBRUARY 17. 1987 

Persons Present: Pam Lee David Taylor 
Roberta Ladner 
Libby Parmer-Hail 

Lee Ann Breading 
Rita Rutledge 

The Roster is to be printed and ready to be distributed by the March Meeting. 

A report of all members current in their dues will be submitted for the March 
Paw Print. 

It was decided not to spend the money to fix the lawn mower that Maria Garcia 
offered to donate as the cost was to exceed $100.00. Pam Lee agreed to find 
someone to do the mowing. 

The Dallas · Time Herald has discontinued our ad; however, the payments are 
current according to David Taylor and so Ruth Robinson will be looking into it. 

A tattoo clinic was suggested and will be discussed with Grace Robinson. 

It was re-emphasized that something must be worked out regarding registration 
for the classes. Pam Lee and Ann Stone will try and come up with something. 

The ideas surfacing at the Training Committee meeting were discussed. 

It was decided to hold the March Board meeting at Bennigan's on Camp Wisdom at 
6:30 p.m. 

Meeting adjourned. 



D.T.C.D.C. MONTHLY MEETING 
March 3; · 1987 · 

President called the meeting to order. 

The Minutes were read, corrected, and approved. 

The Treasurer's Report (attached) was read and approved. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Membership: Pam Lee introduced two new applicants: David Stone and Barbara 
Dean. A motion was made to accept Dr. & Mrs. H. R. Chrismand and Cindy Grubbs 
as club members, seconded and approved. 

Sunshine: None to report. 

Temperment Testing: Loyce Ann Taylor announced the tentative date of 6-7-87. 
The cost will be $22.50 for club members. Registration forms should be in the 
next Pawprint and will need to be returned by April meeting. 

Building Rental: Rita Rutledge announced the following rentals: 

April 20th------ Chihauah Club 
April 26th------ Bull Dog Club 
May 2-3 --------- UKC Obedience Trial. 

Fun Match: Barbara Adkins announced that a match is set for March 15th. 
Judges are needed. Entries will begin at 9:00 a.m. Judging will begin at 
10:00 a.m. The Telephone Committee will help contact the other clubs. The 
cost is $3.50 for the first entry of each dog and $2.50 for the second entry. 

Library: Denise Bailey said that a list of all the books is being compiled 
and they are checking on non-returned books. 

Purchasing: Lynda Holman will be placing an order from R.C. Steele soon. 
After discussion, a motion was made, seconded, and approved to have the 
Training Committee make a decision whether to purchase muzzles and to supply 
instructions for their use to the Instructors. 

Training: Ann Stone presented a CD plaque to Bobbie Stout and Abbey. The 
Training Committee donated Teaching Dog Obedience Classes to the Club 
Library. Anyone needing keys to the building should see Ann Stone. 
Qualifying legs were obtained over the weekend by Ann Armstrong-Hughes and 
Boo, and George Adkins and Corey (second leg). 

Housekeeping: A conflict was recognized with the March clean up and 
graduation of the Beginner Open class. Judy Harmon will clear this up. 

Drill Team: Sally Browning asked that anyone interested in putting together a 
Drill Team for DOTC or interested in Fly Ball to see her. 
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OLD BUSINESS: 

Page Two 

Lynda Holman submitted a brochure on pamphlet holders to the board to 
investigate the costs. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Judy Harmon announced that TKC has requested our club to provide ring stewards 
for March 22nd show. Anyone interested, see Judy after the meeting tonight. 

Sunshine was passed and Ann Armstrong-Hughes and Rita Rutledge• s names were 
drawn. 

Our visitor, Lisa Ihnfeldt from Midlothian introduced herself. 

Bord meeting will be on March 17, 1987 at 6:30 p.rn. at Bennigan•s on Camp 
Wisdom. Remember, it 1 s St. Patrick 1 s Day. 

Motion made, seconded, and approved to adjourn. 



DTCDG, I NC. -TREASURER'S REPORT 

BALANCE IN BANK AS OF JANUARY 31, 1987 

RECEIPTS 

EQUIPMENT 
TRAINING FEES 
PICTURE BOARD 
COMMISSARY 

EXPENSES 

PRINTING 
UTILITIES 
REFUND-BLD RENTAL 
BLDG PAYMENT 
ADVERTISING 

$ 50 . 00 
1,350.00 

4.55 
1.45 

TOTAL RECEIPTS 

$ 38.00 
I 108.67 
, iS0.00 

350.00 
I ~14.40 
I I 

TOTAL EXPENSES 

PROFIT OR LOSS 

BALANCE IN kANK AS OF FEBRUARY 28, 1987 

$6 , 370 . 41 

$1 ,406 . 00 

$ 661.07 

$ 744.93 

$7,115.34 



D.T.C.D.C. BOARD MEETING 
March 17, 1987 

Persons Present: Pam Lee 
Libby Parmer-Hail 
Roberta Ladner 

Lee Ann Breading 
Rita Rutledge 

It was discussed and approved that Linda Minick and husband to keep up the 
yard at the club house. 

It was discussed and approved financing Ann Stone to the upcoming seminar at 
Hound House. 

The treasury report is Status Quo. 

Brochure holders were discussed and selected. 

It was discussed that we need a Social Chairman and Building Maintenance 
Chairman. 

It was decided to go back to distributing a membership packet to new members. 

Building rental by the Chihuahuhas was discussed. They do not have to pay a 
deposit and are not getting a key. 

The Board Meeting for April will be held at the China Cafe. 



D.T.C.D.C. MONTHLY MEETING 
April 7, 1987 

Vice-President, Roberta Ladner, called the meeting to order. 

Sunshine was passed. 

No Treasurer's Report was given. 

The Minutes were not read. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Membership: David Stone's Membership Application was approved. Membership 
applications were received andpresented to the club for: 

Barbara Dean 
Kathy Christensen 

Lisa Ingfeld 
Lynn whitse 11 

Membership packets and By-Laws are available to new and propspective members 
as well as any present member who needs them. 

Purchasing: 25 Pamphlet Holders had been ordered. The Show leads and muzzles 
are here. There are a few muzzles for sale at $7.00. The show leads are 
$5.00 and there are 5 for sale. 

Training: Ann Stone announced the earning of CD legs by Gene Norman and Capo 
and Rita Rutledge and Sumie and the earning of a CD title by Debbie McClung 
and Gypsy. 

Building Rental: The Bull Dog club will rent the building on April 26 and by 
the U.K.C. on May 2 and 3. 

Commissary: Mary Thomann reports a $15.58 profit on Commissary and requested 
help with the can smashing. 

Fun Match: The Fun Match is rescheduled. 

Publicity: A motion was made by Joan Harris to put together a letter about 
the club and mail it along with some brochures/pamphlets to different vets in 
a bit wider area. Motion was seconded and approved after discussion. 

Social: Kathy Horrell volunteered to be Social Chairman. 

NEW BUSINESS 

An ad in the D0TC program was discussed. 



D.T.C.D.C. Regular Meeting Minutes 
April 7, 1987 

OLD BUSINESS 

Page Two 

Motion was made, seconded, and approved tha the fee for two Novice dogs in a 
class is as follows: $30 for the first dog and $15 for the second dog. 

Grace Robinson is teaching the Novice class on Thursdays. 

We need a Publicity Chairperson and a Building Maintenance Chairperson. 

The Temperment Test is scheduled for June 7th. Flyers and forms are being put 
together. Cost is $22.50 per member and $25.00 for non-members. 

DOTC needs ring stewards for May 10, 1987. 

A Left Hand vote approved an annual subscription of $12.00 to 11 Texas Dogs 11 

which in July has a free listing of all Dog Clubs. 

It was approved to loan the Midlothian Kennel Club one set of ring gates for 
their May 31 Fun Match. Obedience will have four rings and begin at 9:00. 
There will be Conformation too. The Match will be at the Midlothian Civic 
Center--Outdoors. 

Lannie Johansen presented a gift to Judy Harmon for the Open Beginners class 
for her great job at instructing. 

Motion to adjourn was seconded and approved. 
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Dog Training Club of Dallas County 

P. 0 . Box 380104, Duncanville, Texas 75138-0104 

July, 1987 

H. I 
l • 

We are the Dog Training Club of Dallas County (D.T.C.D.C.) and we'd 
like to take a minute to tell you a bit about ourselves. We are a 
not-for-profit obedience training club located in Southwest Dallas. 
For the past thirteen years, D.T.C.D.C. has taken an active part in 
our community to promote responsible dog ownership. We have worked 
with the S.P.C.A. at local malls in obedience demonstrations, held 
demonstrations at pet show and community fairs, visited nursing homes 
and the Children's Hospital (several of our dogs are registered 
Therapy Dogs), while others have demonstrated sled dog capabilities in 
community parades. 

As you wi 11 notice in the enclosed brochures, we believe that puppies 
can start a Kindergarten Puppy class as young as eight weeks old. 
These classes are very special to us and we enjoy seeing the bonding 
between Handler and Dog in those first few critical months of 
learning. While the puppies are resting, special speakers educate the 
puppy owners in nutrition, grooming, reproduction, home training 
problems, etc. In our Beginner classes (dogs 6 months and older), 
we've had the opportunity to see behavior problems corrected and 
uncontrollable animals become enjoyable companions. 

We would like to invite you to come visit us any time. Our Beginner 
classes meet Mondays and Wednesdays from 7:00 til 8:00 p.m. Our Puppy 
classes meet the same nights from 8:15 til 9:15 p.m. Then our Novice 
class meets on Thursday evenings at 7:00 p.m. If you would like 
additional brochures or to visit with someone regarding more about our 
community service and traini~g programs, please feel free to contact 
one of our members, Judy Harmon, at home, 333-3845 or at work, 
748-0501 between 7:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. You can also leave a message 
on oar answering machine at the Club House at 780-7698. 

Thanks for letting us take a few minutes of your time. 

Sincerely 

THE DOG TRAINING CLUB 
OF DALLAS COUNTY 

jlh 



DOG TRAINING CLUB OF DALLAS COUNTY 
604 Crestside 

P. 0. Box 380104 
Duncanville, Texas 75138-0104 

(214) 780-7698 

April 10, 1987 

Ms. Mary Baker 
"Texas Dogs Monthly" 
Tetrahedren Publishing 
2101 Tower Drive 
Austin, TX 78703 

Dear Ms. Baker: 

Enclosed is a check for $12.00 for one year's advertising in the Monthly 
Directory and subscription for the Dog Training Club of Dallas County. 
We would like to have our ad read similar to this: 

DOG TRAINING CLUB OF DALLAS COUNTY 
Beginner & Puppy Classes Obedience Demonstrations 

As Well As Novice, Open, & Utility For Our Community 
604 Crestside 

P. 0. Box 380104 
Duncanville, TX 75138-0104 

Thank you for your help. 

Sincerely, 

(214) 780-7698 

THE DOG TRAINING CLUB OF DALLAS COUNTY 

./ Judy L. Harmon 

cc: Libby Parmer-Hail 
DTCDC Secretary 

Enclosure 
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Persons Present: Pam Lee 

D.T.C.D.C. BOARD MEETING 
April 21, 1987 

Libby Parmer-Hail 
Lee Ann Breading 
Ann Stone 

It was discussed and approved to check the September dates against the show 
ca 1 endar and then get the Newfound 1 and Club and Ann Armstrong to set up a 
program with Dr. Catherine Lustgarten, OMV re: Hip Displasia. 

New pamphlets are needed. 

TKC wants trophies. 

Building Maintenance needs a Chairperson. 

Roster updates and mailing list updated by next meeting. 

Lee Ann will co-chair Membership Committee right now to help Roberta. 

Pam will order Appreciation Cards and Patches for 1987. 

Publicity and Social Chairpersons were discussed. 



D.T.C.D.C. MONTHLY MEETING 
May 5, 1987 

President called the meeting to order. 

Treasurer, David Taylor, reported a beginning balance for February ••• $ 7,115.34 
March •••••• $ 7,116.26 
April •.•.•. $ 6,611.00 

in the General Fund. 

Sunshine was passed. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Building Rental: Rita expressed the UKC's thanks for the rental of the 
building. The Boxer Club will be renting the club house on June 21. 

Education: Kathy Horrell. A demo has been planned for the Sunshine Nursing 
Home, Saturday, May 16, 1987. All interested, please sign up. There is a 
tentative demo at Willow Run Kennels for June 13, 1987. 

Social: Kathy Horrell. The picnic will be June 13, 1987 at 6:30 p.m. at the 
home of Rita Rutledge. This will take the place of the July meeting. 

Publicity: Joan Harris. Pamphlets are being printed for distribution to the 
area vet's offices. 

Training: Ann Stone. New C.D. Titles: George Adkins & Cory 
George Adkins & Stacey 
Debbie McClung and Gypsy 

The new Open Beginner Class is to begin on Thursdays at 8:30. Grace Robinson 
is instructing. Pam Lee will be instructing the Novice class. 

Purchasing: Lynda Holman is putting together an order for R. C. Steele. 

Membership: Kathy Christenson and Lisa Infeldt were approved as new members. 

Drill Team: Sally is available for drill team or flyball. 

Program: Ann Armstrong Hughes. UKC will put on a demo at the June meeting. 
Dave Meredith will put on the August ~~gr!aih (tracking). 

Temperment Testing: Maurine Leffingwell. Written explanations for the tests 
were circulated. Applications need to be returned ASAP. A workers' list was 
circulated. 

OLD BUSINESS 

None. 



D.T.C.D.C. Regular Meeting Minutes 
May 5, 1987 

NEW BUSINESS 

Page Two 

Animal Protection Institute of America. Sunshades for cars avail able for 
$5.00. See Judy Harmon. 

Publicity. Joan Harris will be mailing out letters to area vets. Judy Harmon 
to handle. the publicity for our temperment test and the upcoming demos. The 
club will pay for the film and the developing of the film. 

Texas Kennel Club. Requesting trophy donations for the September shows. 

Motion made and seconded. Meeting adjourned. 



H. I 
1 • 

Dog Training Club of Dallas County 

P. 0. Box 380104, Duncanville, Texas 75138-0104 

We are the Dog Training Club of Dallas County (D.T.C.D.C.) and we'd 
like to take a minute to tell you a bit about ourselves. We are a 
not-for-profit obedience training club located in Southwest Dallas. 
For the past thirteen years, D.T.C.D.C. has taken an active part in 
our community to promote responsible dog ownership. We have worked 
with the S.P.C.A. at local malls in obedience demonstrations, held 
demonstrations at pet show and community fairs, visited nursing homes 
and the Children's Hospital (several of our dogs are registered 
Therapy Dogs), while others have demonstrated sled dog capabilities in 
community parades. 

As you will notice in the enclosed brochures, we believe that puppies 
can start a Kindergarten Puppy class as young as eight weeks old. 
These classes are very special to us and we enjoy seeing the bonding 
between Handler and Dog in those first few critical months of 
learning. While the puppies are resting, special speakers educate the 
puppy owners in nutrition, grooming, reproduction, home training 
prob 1 ems, etc. In our Beginner c 1 asses ( dogs 6 months and o 1 der), 
we've had the opportunity to see behavior problems corrected and 
uncontrollable animals become enjoyable companions. 

We would like to invite you to come visit us any time. Our Beginner 
classes meet Mondays and Wednesdays from 7:00 til 8:00 p. m. Qur Puppy 
classes meet the same nights from 8:15 til 9:15 p.m. Then our Novice 
class meets on Thursday evenings at 7:00 p.m. If you would like 
additional brochures or to visit with someone regarding more about our 
community service and traini~g programs, please feel free to contact 
one of our members, Judy Harmon, at home, 333-3845 or at work, 
748-0501 between 7:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. You can also leave a message 
on oar answering machine at the Club House at 780-7698. 

Thanks for letting us take a few minutes of your time. 

Sincerely 

THE DOG TRAINING CLUB 
OF DALLAS COUNTY 

jlh 



No Minutes. 

D.T.C.D.C. BOARD MEETING 
MAY, 1987 



Meeting called to order. 

D.T.C.D.C. MONTHLY MEETING 
June 2, 1987 

Ann Armstrong Hughes introduced members of the UKC who put on a demonstration 
for us. 

Sunshine was passed. 

Minutes were read, corrected, and approved. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Building Rental: Rita Rutledge for Building Rental, Boxer Club, June 21. 
- . . 

Education: Demo at Willow Run on June 13 post paned. 

Social: Picnic at Rita 1 s on the 13th. Maps on the table. 2614 Ovilla Rd. 

Training: Ann Stone announced the following new titles: 
Cathy Christensen and Pal --- C.D. 
Rita Rutledge and Sumo------ C.D. 
Gene Norman and Copa-------- C.D. 

Instructor needed for the June 22 Puppy class. 

Membership: Lynn Whitsell was approved as a new member. 
Applicatons for new membership were presented for: 

Jo and Bob Humphrey 
Eddie Estep 
Bob and Martha Allen. 

Publicity: Pamphlets are ready for distribution. 

Fun Match: July 12th. 

Housekeeping: Karen Hughes. Major clean up on June 27th at 9:00 a.m. 

Temperment Test: Maurine Leffingwell. Went over what to bring and a list of 
workers. Workers to be there at 8:00 am. Testing begins at 9:00 am. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Open Polish class post paned to end of summer. 

Motion made, seconded, approved to allow David Stone to repair the toilet and 
to reimburse him for it. 

Ant hills need attention. 

NEW BUSINESS 

None 

Sunshine. Moved, seconded, approved for meeting to be adjourned. 



No Minutes. 

D.T.C.O.C. BOARD MEETING 
JUNE, 1987 



D.T.C.D.C. MONTHLY MEETING 
JUNE 13, 1987 

Picnic -- great food and great fun. 

The minutes for the June meeting and the Treasurer I s report were dispensed 
with. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Judy Harmon had pictures of the Temperment Test. 

Maurine Leffingwell reported that the Temperment Test was well received. 

Rita Rutledge reported that the building is to be rented on the 21st. 

Ruth Renslow has volunteered to take over as Sunshine chairperson. 

David Stone is reported as feeling better. 

NEW BUSINESS 

OLD BUSINESS 

None. 

None. 

Motion made, seconded, and approved for adjournment. 



D.T.C.D.C. BOARD MEETING 
JULY 21, 1987 

Persons Present: Pam Lee 
Roberta Ladner 
Ruth Renslow 

Libby Parmer-Hail 
Lee Ann Breading 
Rita Rutledge 

David Taylor is withdrawing as Treasurer due to conflicting schedule. Roberta 
has volunteered to assume his responsibilities for the remainder of the term. 

The Dallas Public Library wants a contact person and Linda Minick was 
suggested. 

It was decided to leave the Southwestern Bell yellow page ad as it now is 
printed. 

Rita agreed to contact Jackie Hunt regarding the two checks she has written 
the club ($71.00 and $50.00) that have been returned for lack of funds. As of 
today she is not in good standing. 

Housekeeping is to be moved back to Thursday nights. 

The UKC is willing to come out and coach anyone interested in obtaining a UKC 
title. It was decided to poll the club and then make arrangements. 

Because Mary Thomann is moving, a new telephone person wi 11 be needed and a 
new commissary chairman. 

The appropriate means of recogn1 zing Linda Mini ck I s hard work on the phone 
registration was discussed. 

Ruth Renslow 1 s new phone# is 375-1607. 
Lee Ann Breading 1 s new phone# is 291-4824 . 
Roberta Ladner 1 s new phone# is 691-1415 

and new address is 8201 Manderville Lane. Apt. 1714, Dallas, TX 75231. 
Kathy Harrell's new phone# is 

and new address is 
Linda Minick 1 s new phone# is 

It was discussed that the library could purchase some new books. 

The front door leak was al so discussed and Rita volunteered to check with 
their contractor about it. 

1987 patches and certificates are being considered. Perhaps a change to bar 
type patches. Lannie is working on new certificates. 

Dave Meredith is to be program for the August meeting. His topic will be 
tracking. 

It's time for Nominating Committee. 

There wi 11 be an informal f arewe 11 party for Dee Elliott and Mary Thomann 
after Thursday night's class . 



D.T.C.D.C. Board Meeting Minutes 
July 21, 1987 

Pamphlets still need to be distributed to the area vets. 
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Judy Harmon is working on the Temperment Test Article for the local area 
papers. 

The Basenji club will be renting the building September 12, 1987. 

Appreciation Awards need to be prepared for 1987. 

Next Board meeting will be August 18, 1987 at Cafe China at 6:30 p.m. 



O.T.C.O.C. MONTHLY MEETING 
AUGUST 4, 1987 

The meeting was called to order. The roster and Sunshine were circulated. 

The report from the Treasurer and the minutes from the last meeting were 
dispensed with. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Building Rental: The Basenji club has the building rented for September 12, 
198 7. -

Publicity: Joan Harris reports that the new literature is out, but we are 
running low on the other pamphlet. Robert announced that the yellow page ad 
will be changed to list only one number answered 24 hours a day. 

Education: Kathy Horrell reported that the West Ridge Nursing Home is 
requesting a demo on the 15th or 22nd. 

Membership: 
voted in as 
Bauer, Paula 

OJJen 
Jo and Bob Humphrey; Bob and Martha -Wl,He-; 
new members. Applications were read for 

Wilkins, and Linda Anthem. 

and Eddie Esteppe were 
Cecilia Young, Jackie 

Fun Match: Barbara Adkins reported that the Fun Match brought in $140.00 . 

Training: Ann Stone needs instructors and assistants for 8-31, Beginners 
Class and for the Beginners and Puppy class, 10-14. Judy Harmon has 
volunteeered to teach an Open Polish class on Thursdays after the Novice 
class. Plaques were presented to Justin and Deedrie for the earning of a C.D. 
and to Ann Armstrong and Boo for the earning of a C.D. 

OLD BUSINESS -- None. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Lynda Holman brought up the purchase of Out-right. It was moved, seconded, 
and approved that the Club purchase a supply to sell. 

The Nominating Committee was selected: 
Chairperson: Maurine Leffingwell 

Ruth Robinson 
Pam Lee 
Rita Rutledge 
Norma Walker. 

Motion was made, seconded, and approved to adjourn the meeting. 



,,--..,,_ D.T.C.D.C. BOARD MEETING 
AUGUST 18, 1987 

Persons Present: Pam Lee 
Roberta Ladner 
Ann Stone 

Libby Parmer-Hail 
Lee Ann Breading 
Rita Rutledge 

The book on Dog Breeds that was being studied for possible purchase lists only 
50 breeds so the search will continue before a book is selected. 

Rita reported that her contractor is not interested in fixing the front door 
leak. 

Lannie is working on 87 patches and certificates. 

The building is rented to the following: 
Basenji on September 12, 1987 
Chihauah on September 19, 1987 from 5 pm til 10 pm. 

Ann Stone is to do the write up for most improved and high scoring awards and 
also to purchase the awards. 

Sally Browning is helping with the telephone. 

Next meeting will be September 1987 at 6:30 at Benevides in Duncanville . 



D.T.C.D.C. MONTHLY MEETING 
SEPTEMBER l; 1987 

The meeting was called to order. 

The Treasurer had a balance of $5,672.22. 

The minutes from the August meeting were read and approved. 

The roll and Sunshine Box was passed. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Education: Kathy Horrell reported that the Nursing Home went well. 

Social: It is time to begin to plan the Christmas party. 

Building Rental: Chihuaha's have the building rented on SE\!JPrmber 19 and 
Basenji's have it on September 12. 

Temperament Test: Article has been approved by Willow Run and Judy has sent 
it to the area papers. 

PawPrint: Archives of Pawprint from 1985 -- Lannie has done a marvelous job 
on them. 

Nominating Committee: A Nominating Committee report was made by Maurine 
Leffingwell. 

President--------------- Libby Parmer-Hail 
Vice-President---------- Lee Ann Breading 
Secretary--------------- Barbara Adkins 
Treasurer--------------- Roberta Ladner 
Training Director------- Judy Harmon 
Board Members At Large -- Grace Robinson 

Bob Garrett 

Training: Ann Stone presented C.D. Award to Deedrie and Justin and C.D.X. 
award to Pam and Reggie. Gene Norman agreed to take the Beginner class on 
8-31. Still needed are Beginner and Puppy instructors for October 14 class. 

Membership: Paula Wilkins, Jackie Bauer, Cecila Young, and Linda Anthers were 
approved as new members. An application was read for Vandi Burton. 

OLD BUSINESS 

UKC will be at the September 6 Fun match at Hulen Mall to help any interested 
persons. 

Training Camp -- Judy Harmon has returned and made a report of her adventures. 



D.T.C.D.C. Regular Meeting Minutes 
September l, 1987 

NEW BUSINESS 

The Vicious dog law was discussed. 

SPCA dog supplies -- one more week. 
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A motion was made, seconded, and approved, to order some cards to carry in 
case of emergencies for pet care. 

Nominations for the Gaines Sportsmanship Award were taken and voted on. The 
nominations were: Judy Harmon, Ruth Robinson, Rita Rutledge, Ann Stone, and 
Pam Lee. The results must wait. 

A program on dog first aid was discussed and Grace is working on it. 

Motion was made, seconded, and approved. Meeting adjourned. 
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MINUTES OF October 7, 1987 DTCDC Meeting · · 

The meeting of DTCDC, Inc. was called to order at the Lucile Tufte 
Training Center, on October 7, r987, by Vice-President, Roberta 
Ladner, at 7:35 p.m. 

Minutes of the previous meeting were read .and approved. 

Roberta reported a balance of $6,112.60 in the bank as of September 
30, 1987. 

Committee Reports : 
SOCIAL: Kathy Harrell reported to the Club on the possible dates for 
our annual meeting to be either the first 2 Saturday's in December. 
Price will be $5.50 per plate at the Lon~ Horn BBQ at 67 and Beltline. 
Discussion was held. Motion was made ana seconded that we have our 
annual meeting at Lon! Horn BBQ on December 5th at 6:30 pm. Motion 
carried. . 

Grace suggested . that we bring can food be£w~en now and then for the 
holidays to donate to a needy family. Motion was seconded and carried. 

TRAINING: Ann Stone presented plaques for CD degrees earned to the 
following: Ann Armstong and Bo; Ruth Renslow and Clara; and Loyce 
Taylor and Charger. 

Ann then announced the legs earned by members toward their degrees. 

Ann announced that she still needed instructors to teach the October 
14th class for both Beginner and Puppy. 

Pam Lee mentioned that we are having a hard time finding boxes to use 
for the Most Improved and High Scoring. Anyone who had any leads, 
please contact either Ann Stone or Pam Lee. 

EDUCATION: Judy Harmon announced that there is a demonstration at 
Cedar Valley College on October 17th and she needed volunteers. A 
list was passed around. 

Sally ,} Browning, announced that she is still will to practic.e a drill 
team.LL.if anyone is interested contact her. 

ED"l:JCA']JlONf:; Kathy Harrel] thanked: everyone for working; and he·]2ing, out 
a-it the booth. a-it. Kidd s ·prings pa-rk recentliy·.. She thanked S'aJJ]y •:?. for 
art h·e-r woa,k i .n gettin,g peop,Ie Jlined' up to. help: .. 

FUN: MATCH::: Barbara asked if anyQne. was interes.tecl, in· having-J a fun 
matcli1 be·Eore the end o·f he· yea,:ir., It wa·s decided that. we· wou:1d hold, 
a· Fun: Match on s ·und'ay ,; N'ove:mner 15th. Barbara asked for j ;ud'ges;. 



NOMINATING COMMITTEE: Maurine announce that Judy Harman has resigned 
as the nominee for Training Director. Maurine nominated Rita Rutledge 
as the new nominee for Training Director. Motion was seconded. 

I • 

No old Business. 

NEW BUSINESS: A letter was read from DOTC asking whether or not we 
wanted to advertise in their -catalogue. Discussion was held. Ann 
moved that we place a½ page ad in their catalogue for $15.00. Motion 
was seconded and carried. 

Grace announced that the Jefferson Street Merchants were having a 
Holloween Parade at 10 am on October 31st. She asked if we were 
interested in participating and she would need to know the number 
of people. No interest was shown, so we will not participate. 

The Board recommended that we get a new phone answering machine. 
Sally moved that we get a new phone answering machine. MotionJ 
was seconded and carried. 

Grace suggested that we get simplified set of instructions and 
post above areD--around the answering machine. 

We had received the wallet card and will sell to members for 25¢ each 
and give away to students who graduate. Discussion was held and 
it was moved, seconded and passed that we do that. 

Motion was made seconded and passed that we adjourn at 8:13 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Roberta Ladner 
Acting Secretary 



DTCDC, INC . - Board Meeting of November 17, 1987 

The Board Meeting of DTCDC, Inc. was called to order by President, 
Libby Palmer-Hale at 7 p.m. 

Members present were: 

Libby Palmer-Hale 
Rita Rutledge 

Grace Robinson 
Kathy Horrell 

Roberta Ladner 
Lee Ann Breeding 

Bob Garrett 

Discussion was held regarding the committees and the places which 
needed to be filled. 

Rita has a class schedule up on the board for people to s i gn u p 
to teach and assist for the upcoming year. 

It was suggested that a list be placed on the board and have 
everyone put their name by what they would like to volunteer for . 

Libby advised that Joan Harris was to do another mailing to the 
vets. The Board agreed with Joan's suggestion . Joan had also 
asked Libby about buying another set of holders for vets to use 
for our brochures. It was suggested that we get wall mounted 
holders .. . . we will also order the same holders. 

Libby advised that a suggestion was made at the last club meeting 
that we do a plaque of members who had earned their C. D. Degree thru 
UD Degree . Discussion was held. Grace suggested that we get another 
plaque and put under the Dog's name: "First C.D . thru UD in DTCTC " . 
It was agreed that we would go along with this suggestion. 

Kathy asked if the social committee was allowed a budget 
Christmas party. Grace moved that the Board allow Kathy 
$25 . 00, but that we see what the club membership brings. 
was seconded and carried. 

for the 
up to 
Motion 

It was r e minded that e ve ryone s h ould br i n g c a n g ood s to donate to 
the North Texas Food Bank. 

Grace suggested that we find a way to have a hospitality committee . 
Lee Ann will be in charge . 

Rita announced that her recommendations for the training committee 
were Pam Lee; Grace Robinson, and Maurine Leffingwell. The Board 
advised Rita that this will be brought up at the December Club 
Meeting. 

Grace announced that a woman from the Garland SPCA contacted her 
about a Behavioral Hot Line. We could have a number of reference 
people before dog is turned over to the pound. There might be some 
people who will be willing to donate a little time. Somebody is 
donating a Beginner Class to the SPCA in Garland. This will be 
discussed later. 

Roberta advised that she had not heard from Gaines regarding the 
Sportmanship Award. She will try and find a number and call. 
The re, being no further business, the meeting adjouned at 8 : 13 p.m . 
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D.T.C.D.C. MONTHLY MEETING 

Annual Christmas Banquet 

December 12, 1987 

Dinner was served. 

The meeting was called to order by President, Libby 
Parmer-Hail. The reading of the minutes and treasurer's 
report were dispensed with. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Training Director: Rita Rutledge needs instructors for 
the January classes. 

Membership: Lee Ann Breading announced we needed to 
vote on the membership application of Greg Rutledge. He 
was voted in. 

New Training Degrees: Ann Stone & Rita Rutledge 
announced the following new degrees: 

"Beau" & Judy Harmon, U.D. 
"Alexi" & Judy Kelly, C.D. 
"Nadia" & Lisa Leffingwell, C.D. 
"Josie" & Johanna Yates, C.D. 
"Trudel" & Gene Norman, C.D. 
"Lazlette" & George Adkins, C.D. 
"Beethoven" & Cecelia Young, C.D. 

Awards: 1987 Appreciation Awards were given out--see 
attached list. Special Appreciation Awards were given 
out--see attached list. 

Most Improved Dog - "Quinn" & Dee Elliott with an 18 
point difference. 

Highest Average - "Pal" & Kathy Christenson. 

OLD BUSINESS 
None. 

NEW BUSINESS 

A motion was made, seconded, and approved for Lynda 
Holman to continue running an ad in Horse Quarterly. 

We sang "Happy Birthday" to Cecelia Young. 

Proposed training committee of Rita Rutledge, Pam Lee, 



Maurine Leffingwell, and Grace Robinson, was approved. 

Gaines Good Sportmanship Award was presented to Judy 
Harmon by Lynda Holman. 

Meeting adjourned to begin auction. 



1987 Appreciation Awards: 

Lisa Enfield 
Kathy Christenson 
Johanna Yates 
Debbie Taylor 
Michael Taylor 
Debbie McClung 
Todd Lowe 
Karen Lowe 
Kathy Horrell 
Kathy Garrett 
Bob Garrett 
Dee Dotson 
Randy Enfield 

1987 Special Appreciation Awards: 

George Adkins 
Barbara Adkins 
Lee Ann Breading 
Sally Browning 
Gayle Cain 
Mary Dagenhart 
Deidre Dunlap 
Maria Garcia 
Judy Harmon 
Joan Harris 
Lynda Holman 
Karen Hughes 
Steve Hughes 
Ann Hughes 
Lannie Johansen 
Roberta Ladner 
Pam Lee 
Maurine Leffingwell 
Mary Jean Naugle 
Gene Norman 
Bob Patterson 
Evelyn Patterson 
Ruth Renslow 
Gene Renslow 
Ruth Robinson 
Grace Robinson 
Rita Rutledge 
Ann Stone 
David Stone 
David Taylor 
Norma Walker 




